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Hello,
I am pleased to submit testimony to the committee in support of HB2007A on behalf of
Portland Housing Center.
As an organization that serves first time homebuyers, we are confronted daily with the
desperate need for more housing across our state. We also see the rising costs of housing
due to the lack of supply and the negative affect this has on first time homebuyers. We
support this bill because it addresses these issues in a number of ways, including:

Prioritizing affordable housing building permits,
Streamlining local government procedures to make it easier to provide more housing,
and especially affordable housing,
Allowing additional dwelling units (ADUs) and duplexes in single-family
neighborhoods,
Allowing religious institutions to use their property to develop affordable housing, and
Introducing higher levels of transparency in the historic designation process and
closing loopholes that circumvent public participation.  

I support providing housing options for Oregonians of all incomes in connected
communities, where people have access to their work, school, healthcare, public amenities,
and transit. In particular, legalizing ADUs and duplexes in some in our neighborhoods is a
great way to add smaller, discreet homes in a way that is compatible with existing
neighborhoods. HB 2007 takes significant steps to help meet Oregon’s housing challenges
while ensuring people have access to opportunity in connected communities.
Thank you for your support of this much-needed bill.
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